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SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT # 5
The regular meeting of the Shaker Pines Fire District was held on Tuesday, January 10, 2023 at the fire station.

Those present were President Peter G. Burk, Vice President Guy Beck, Clerk Margaret Guyette, Commissioner Peter Burk, Commissioner Scott Beiler, Treasurer Glen Bentz, Fire Chief Jim Nolan, Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner and Administrative Assistant Jolene Bauckman.  

President Burk called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for December 2022 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Commissioner Beiler and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treasurer Glen Bentz submitted the treasurer’s report for December to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried. Treasurer Bentz also provided a summary of activities related to the conversion of accounts to Chase Bank. 
CORRESPONDENCE:  We received a letter from Fred Bradway at BFP Associates with a notification that the long-term and short-term disability policies rates were decreasing to 3.4%. 
FIRE CHIEF REPORT:  Fire Chief Jim Nolan submitted his report verbally. Four members started Firefighter I training at CT Fire Academy on January 7, 2023 and are scheduled to complete the course May 9, 2023. Two other members recently completed Firefighter I training. One member who had taken a leave of absence has returned to duty, and another new member has joined the department. Lt. Rodriguez has accepted a position with another fire department, and so a posting has been made to hire a full-time firefighter. At this time, only applicants who live in Enfield will be considered. An interview panel will narrow the applicants to two candidates who will be considered by Chief Nolan. Commissioner Beiler inquired about an exit interview process. Chief Nolan did not feel that it was necessary in this instance because Lt. Rodriguez will remain a member of the department, however, it may be beneficial to develop a process for future use. Chief Nolan thanked Clerk Guyette and Harry Guyette for the donation of a table in the day room at the station. Chief Nolan and Deputy Chief Prajzner presented two proposals for plans to increase station coverage to seven days a week. Both proposals require an additional 2-3 firefighters, and would have several benefits including decreased response time, decreased firefighter burn-out and streamlined process for schedule alignment for consolidation.
FIRE MARSHAL REPORT:  The Deputy Chief read the report and it was placed on file.  We had 53 incidents; 1 plan review at 25 Bacon Road and 45 inspections which were all at Mayfield Place. A fire drill was conducted at LEGO Creative Child Care Center at 561 Taylor Road. Captain Davis continues to work with Hazardville on the labor contract and on coordinating training with them.
REPORTS OF COMMITTEES: Vice President Beck gave a report from the Consolidation Committee. The next meeting for the committee will be Thursday January 19, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Shaker Pines Fire Department. He will also hold a meeting on January 12, 2023 at 3:00 PM to discuss consolidated bylaws. The two district chiefs are working on an MOU for both districts to go to all calls together.
Deputy Chief Prajzner gave a report from the Building Committee. Work continues to be done on punch-list items. The committee is also working on securing a rebate for lighting.

OLD BUSINESS: There were no old business items to discuss
NEW BUSINESS: President Burk attended a town-wide meeting with the mayor, other presidents of Enfield’s fire commissions and others to discuss the needs of the departments. Additionally, President Burk attended the January 9, 2023 Town Council meeting, were the council voted to continue collecting fire district taxes for the next five years. The Town Council also approved $65,000 to be paid to full-time and volunteer members of the town’s fire departments as premium pay for working during the Covid-19 pandemic.
BILLS:  The Board members reviewed the bills.  A motion was made by President Burk to pay the bills as submitted and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.

A motion was made by President Burk to enter executive session. A second to the motion was made by Commissioner Burk, and the Board entered executive session. After exiting executive session, a motion was made by Commissioner Burk to increase an employee’s pay rate. Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by President Burk and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:56 PM.










Respectfully submitted,
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Jolene Bauckman








Administrative Assistant

